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Subject: Response to Commission  Order Regarding Motion to Withdraw, Directing  

                                 Filing, and Canceling Conference in Case No. TO-2002-170

Date:
May 29, 2002

On May 1, 2002 the Commission issued by delegation of authority an order that instructed staff to investigate certain matters and to file a recommendation no later than June 3, 2002. 

Staff has verified that IG2, Inc. has on file with the Missouri Secretary of State an initial certificate to conduct business in Missouri. However, it has not been required so far to file any additional documentation or fees to that office.  

Staff also has verified that IG2 Inc. has not filed any assessments or annual reports with the Missouri Public Service Commission.  The company is “exempt” because it does not have any certificates from the Commission to engage in the operation of any utility in Missouri. 

This company has two approved interconnection agreements: one with SBC Advanced Solutions Inc. in TO-2002-45, approved August 28, 2001, and TO-2002-170 with Southwestern Bell Telephone Company approved November 21, 2001.  

The company’s legal counsel has requested to withdraw from the case because she has been unable to contact the company.  Staff also has been unable to reach any company official. Accordingly, Staff recommends that this case be closed, as the company does not have a certificate that can be cancelled by the Commission.  In the unlikely event that this company were to apply for a certificate, the Staff  would address any outstanding issues at that time.        
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